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Smart Technology Plays Useful Role in Pediatric Interventional Cardiology 
Young Physicians Consult With Mentors, Colleagues, Even During Cases 
Las Vegas, Nev. (May 26, 2014) — Smart phones and similar devices are being successfully used by young pediatric interventional cardiologists to consult with colleagues and mentors about diagnostic and treatment plans—often in the middle of a case, according to survey results reported this week at the SCAI 2014 Scientific Sessions. 
A team led by Michael Seckeler, M.D., M.Sc., of the University of Arizona Medical Center in Tucson, distributed a web-based survey to members of the SCAI group known as the Pediatric Interventional Cardiology Early-Career Society (PICES). Of the 45 physicians who responded, 34 (76%) reported using smart technology to communicate about procedures, 73 percent of whom did so at least weekly. Nearly half (45%) said they had communicated via smart technology during a case. Communication was with a partner or local colleague (67%), remote colleague (45%), cardiac surgeon (39%), referring cardiologist (15%) and the patient’s family (12%). Users sent angiograms, echocardiographic images, CT/MRI images and other data about the case. A full 63 percent of communications had the potential to change the planned procedure. Smart technology improved the speed of communication according to 65 percent. Some 85 percent said that precautions were taken to protect patient privacy always or most times, although permission was rarely sought from patients. 
Dr. Seckeler reports no potential conflicts of interest. 

Dr. Seckeler will present the study “Utilization and Barriers to Adoption of Smart Technology for Communication in the Congenital Cardiac Catheterization Laboratory: Results of an International PICES Survey of Early Career Interventionalists” in a poster session on Thursday, May 29, 2014, 12:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. (Pacific Time). 

###
About SCAI 

The Society for Cardiovascular Angiography and Interventions is a 4,000-member professional organization representing invasive and interventional cardiologists in approximately 70 nations. SCAI's mission is to promote excellence in invasive/interventional cardiovascular medicine through physician education and representation, and advancement of quality standards to enhance patient care. SCAI's public education program, SecondsCount, offers comprehensive information about cardiovascular disease. For more information about SCAI and SecondsCount, visit www.SCAI.org or www.SecondsCount.org. Follow @SCAI and @SCAINews on Twitter for the latest heart health news, and use #SCAI2014 to join the annual meeting conversation.  
